RICHARD DAVEY
I first met Richard when I joined Ashtead Chess Club in the 1980s.

I very soon realised that he did an enormous amount of work for the club.
In the 1990s he was asked to captain the Surrey U100 team (players rated under 100) in the National County Championships and took this job on with his normal enthusiasm and determination winning the Southern Counties Chess Union Trophy several times.
Over the years we have travelled to various parts of the UK in search of the National Trophy, finally being successful in 1999 and 2000. We were also runners up in the Final in 2009.

Richard never lost his determination to win the trophy. Every new season he would search the new grading list for players he could use. He firmly believed the trophy belonged to Surrey and he would do everything he could to keep it in the county.

Richard was totally committed to Surrey Chess.
In 2006 he became involved in the revived Surrey Chess Congress. Again he was determined to see it succeed and undertook any task asked of him. 

Richard was held in high esteem by members of his team, but I am not sure if he realised this. This year, the Under 100 team organised a collection for him with the intention of buying him a gift. He called and said he was embarrassed as he had seen a set which cost £50 – was this ok. My reply was “Well we can get you five of those sets” after which there was a stunned silence. In the end we used all the money and presented him with a very nice board and pieces with which he was delighted.

It is often said that nobody is irreplaceable – I think Richard proves that there is an exception to every rule.

Finally I would like to say that it has been a pleasure and a privilege to have known and worked with Richard.

May he rest in Peace.

